
 

SWAMPSCOTT BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES – May 15, 2017 Town Meeting 

(Recorded by Jeff Vaughan) 

In attendance were Marianne Hartmann, Alison Oxton, Emily Cilley and Director of Public Health, Jeff 

Vaughan. The Board of Health meeting scheduled for May 15, 2017 in order to discuss any issues 

pursuant to Town Meeting was called to order at 6:48 pm. 

Regarding Article 23 “Amend general by-laws – Earth removal”.  Mr. Vaughan notified Board that they 

need to appoint a member or resident on behalf of the Board to represent them on the Earth Removal 

Advisory Committee (ERAC).  It was believed our most recent representative was Larry Block.  Issue was 

tabled until next Board meeting. 

In case a question for the Board came up at Town Meeting the Board felt it was prudent to select a new 

Chair.  Ms. Oxton nominated Ms. Hartmann.  Ms. Cilley seconded the nomination.  Ms. Hartmann 

accepted to Chair the Board of Health. 

Two dates were discussed.  The next meeting of the Board of Health would be June 20, 2017 at 6:00 pm, 

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall.  Tick educational presentation would be held on June 14 (back-

up date June 13) at the High school. 

Meeting adjourned with the adjournment of Town Meeting. 


